Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 21st May 2018 at Nairn Cricket Pavilion.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake, G Chappell, C Farr (minutes), L Macabhuinn, T Macabhuinn, K Neill, J Lodge,  R Francis, A Green, C Lavin, Ch. Farr
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from J Poppleston, M Fox, N Cameron, A Duncan, J Lean, M Ross

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 26th March 2018
	

	
	These were accepted as accurate by the meeting.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	a) G Chappell advised that there had been no progress with repairs to the Linzee Gordon Park in Buckie although due to dry weather of late, play at the park had been possible.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Result Store Update
	

	
	a) C Blake summarised the position to date, explaining how NoSCA had come to the position of requiring a new results store system. He had been in contact with Peter Kingsbury who is the administrator for the proposed new system, cricketstats.org.uk. Chris has uploaded stats for his own club and they worked well but he has identified that for ordinary users their access does not allow them to make changes once detail is added.  This would require the intervention of an administrator.  Additionally, only home clubs can input the information and there was general concern at the meeting about the standard of some scorebooks and the quality of information that other clubs may enter. However the new system does provide good clear information if the details are added correctly.
b) There was considerable discussion about the issue of scorers and the state of some score books.  It was emphasised that it is the responsibility of the captain to ensure a scorer is available and that after each innings both score books balance and agree.  C Farr said that in other leagues it is the responsibility of umpires to check and sign books after each innings.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	LPL- Request from Nairn for exemption for I Macleod
	

	
	a) K Neill had previously requested exemption for I Macleod to bowl in Reserve matches despite falling under the LPL. This had been granted on a temporary basis by the Executive Committee until the next meeting. K Neill put forward the case for I Macleod remaining as a bowler in the reserve league, stating that he posed no threat to reserve players and his non participation would leave their team too short of bowlers to complete their fixture programme.
b) There was sympathy for the bowler involved and a recognition that he was a non-threatening bowler but many at the meeting felt that the rules had been voted on by a larger committee meeting and should Nairn should be bound by them.  C Lavin felt that it was unfortunate that someone always fell through the cracks in such circumstances but that he was uncomfortable with creating exemptions. L Macabhuinn asked what the point was of allowing exemptions if they were only temporary whilst J Bishop felt that it renewed the discussion on what is the purpose of reserve cricket. 
c) A vote was held with 3 for and 3 against I Macleod bowling in reserve fixtures.  The casting vote went with the view of the previous vote, leaving I Macleod unable to bowl in the reserve league for the rest of the season.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Women’s Cricket Representative – update on job description
	

	
	a) N Cameron was not able to attend the meeting but had prepared a statement which indicated that he felt the role would mirror that of the Junior Liaison position.   K Neill said she felt that she should be a point of contact for female participation in NoSCA as well as directing female players to other cricketing opportunities within the Cricket Scotland playing schedule.  J Bishop suggested that a budget could be made available if required to help with the costs incurred.  C Farr felt that this was too much for a volunteer role.
b) K Neill advised that she would draw up a more formal document on the job role, including what she saw as the main tasks, methods and possible costs.

c) It was agreed to include this on the agenda for the next meeting


	C Farr – for attention

	
	
	

	7.
	Umpiring Matters
	

	
	a) G Chappell presented to the meeting an email he had received from M Ross stating his unhappiness with ESCOA and NoSCA.  M Ross was unhappy with his non-involvement in co-ordinating umpire appointments once NoSCA had moved to working with ESCOA.  Additionally he expressed his unhappiness with his relationship with ESCOA.  C Blake said he knew J Bishop had worked very hard to try to mend the relationship between M Ross and ESCOA but that the problems were starting to effect their relationship with NoSCA.  It was acknowledged that it placed NoSCA and G Chappell in a difficult position.  G Chappell reiterated that he had no influence on which umpires were allocated to games in NoSCA or beyond.
b) C Blake advised that he had received several notifications of bowlers being removed from the attack for bowling violations.  Initially he was receiving full umpire reports but it had been agreed that a simple notification by email would be enough as the incidents were not being viewed as a danger.  However, it could be reviewed at any point and clubs could be asked to discuss repeat offending with the individuals concerned.

c) J Bishop felt that the new Law (41.7) was in danger of getting out of hand and recommended that NoSCA should revert to pre 2017 regulations which would allow 2 non-pitching deliveries with warnings then removal from the attack upon the third occurrence for a bowler.  The meeting agreed that the recommendation should be upheld.  JBishop will contact club secretaries with the revised regulation.

d) G Chappell told the meeting that he intends to provide umpires with feedback from games at regular monthly intervals.  There had been a problem with the system used by clubs but this has now been remedied.  J Bishop encouraged all captains to provide feedback on umpire performance in a constructive manner.
e) G Chappell was concerned about comments made on facebook about umpiring.  He detailed the costs involved with payments for umpires which were generally set at £30 by ESCOA.  To provide 2 umpires per game at every game throughout a season would run ino a cost of over £3000 which clubs would need to cover through increased subscriptions or similar.  This was viewed as unfeasible and unsustainable in NoSCA.  As with travel expenses, HMRC would be looking at payments too.  There is a severe shortage of umpires who are willing to stand in games as many of those who recently trained are still playing.  A Green said that he felt there was a problem with many players not knowing the Laws of the game.

f) J Lodge asked who should present Umpire Feedback from clubs and was advised it was for Captains to complete.
g) G Chappell reported that he feels the new method of umpire appointments is working well through ESCOA even though there are a limited number of umpires available.  Some appointments are available in advance, such as for RAF Lossiemouth games although the service side had failed to report a cancelled match.  However, the umpires had noticed and had been deployed elsewhere.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	NoSCA Representative Matches
	

	
	a) The next fixture is on Sunday 27th May at Gordonstoun, against Aberdeenshire Grades.  D Wolton has a team prepared.  Gordonstoun School will be on holiday so facilities will be limited but access to toilets will need to be checked.
b) The third fixture is on Sunday 5th August at Huntly v SPCU.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) J Bishop advised that Scotland V Pakistan T20 tickets are still available on 12th and 13th June.
b) There have not been any recent meetings but one is scheduled for June.


	

	
	
	

	10.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) T Macabhuinn suggested arranging training for scorers and umpires in an effort to increase the pool of those available.
b) T Macabhuinn reminded the meeting that GDPR comes into force on 25th May 2018.

c) A Green advised the meeting that he had received several calls from an unknown mobile on Saturday pm.  Then he had received an abusive call which had been aimed at himself and another person.  As a result he would be reporting the matter to the police.  It was noted that another person in the room had received a similar call.  The meeting was unanimous in its repugnance at these events.

d) C Lavin asked for clarification regarding the registration of players with affiliate member clubs and full member clubs. C Farr advised that players could be registered with for example Team Aff and Team Full.  J Bishop thought it was clear from the directive that only those registered with Team Aff could register with Team Full but C Farr felt that it all amounted to the same thing as players could resign from Tea Full, register with Team Aff and then re-register with Team Full.  As a result it was agreed that players falling into this category should be brought to the attention of the Executive Committee for discussion.
e) K Neill updated the meeting on disability cricket, table cricket and All Stars sessions at Nairn.

f) C Blake advised that one complaint had been received which may result in a disciplinary case.

g) The Fixtures Secretary had been copied in to agreement that the Buckie v Highland game on 9th June would start at 11am to allow Buckie to travel to the Scotland v England game afterwards.

h) J Bishop had been invited to a meeting with ACU and SPCU held at Strathmore CC on 4th June to discuss common ground and the memorandum of understanding.

i) J Bishop noted three typos in the 2018 handbook including the date of the dinner which should read Saturday 27th October and the scoring or Wides which was unchanged under new Laws.
	

	
	
	

	11.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	9th July 2018, Nairn Pavilion
	


